
 

 

Yours very truly, 

Henry McMaster 

April 9, 2021 
 
 
The Honorable Michael Leach  
Director 
Department of Social Services 
Post Office Box 1520 
Columbia, SC 29202 
 
Dear Director Leach, 
 

I am in receipt of your letter of April 8, 2021 concerning the federal Administration of 
Children and Families (ACF) inquiry about relocating unaccompanied migrant children arriving 
at the U.S.-Mexico border to group or foster care facilities in the State of South Carolina. 

 
This is extremely concerning.  As you are aware, the department’s child welfare 

resources were stretched thin prior to the COVID-19 pandemic, and we are just now learning of 
the mental and physical damage done to our State’s children by virus-related isolation, 
disruption, and detachment. 

 
South Carolina’s children must always be given first priority for placement into foster 

care and the State’s strained resources must be directed to addressing the needs of its children.  
Allowing the federal government to place an unlimited number of unaccompanied migrant 
children into our state’s child welfare system for an unspecified length of time is an unacceptable 
proposition.  We’ve been down this road with the federal government before and the state 
usually ends up “on the hook.” 

 
I ask that the department determine the potential risks posed to our state’s child welfare 

system and provide my office with potential avenues to mitigate them.  I believe it is imperative 
that we act quickly.  If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact me. 
 




